Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of Special Selectboard Meeting

June 15, 2015
The Eden Selectboard held a special meeting at the town office on June 15, 2015.  Present at the meeting were:  Ricky Morin, Dale Tatro, Jubal Durivage and Tracey Morin.
Ricky opened the meeting at 6:05PM.
The purpose of this special meeting was to discuss quotes received and set up the calendar for the Whitney Lane project.
The spreadsheet of quotes received for various aspects of the project were reviewed.  These quotes were sent to the town office by 4PM on June 8th.  Tracey compiled the information into the spreadsheet format and presented it to the Selectboard at the meeting that evening.  As the beams were a key part in the scheduling of the project, they were the only item decided upon at the June 8th meeting.
Steel Beams, Piles & Points:  Since the last meeting, more information had been received about the steel beams and points.  As voted at that meeting, Ricky made the decision to purchase the beams from Jeffords Steel as Triad Metals was unable to make the roll for the W30 x 173 beams.  This order was placed on June 12th.  The points and piles were ordered from Triad Metals on June 11th.   Tracey was asked to request a delivery date from each to update the calendar.  Four quotes were received for the steel beams:  Skyline Steel ($26,279.57), Jeffords Steel ($25,384.00), Triad Metals ($23,148.77), Capital Steel (no quote on W30x173) and Harris Rebar (no quote).  Four quotes were received for the piles:  Skyline Steel ($39,390.93), Capital Steel ($40,212.43), Jeffords Steel ($40,889.00) and Triad Metals ($37,172.88).  Three Quotes were received for the points:  Skyline Steel ($3100.00), Capital Steel (no source), Jeffords Steel ($3,037.38) and Triad Metals ($2,635.00)
Concrete Slabs:  Three quotes were received:  JP Carrara ($27,420.00), SD Ireland ($36,000.00) and D Tatro Construction ($20,700.00).
Drive Piles & Place Box Culvert:  Two quotes were received:  CCS Constructors – drive piles ($50,000.00), place box – ($10,000.00); D Tatro Construction ($53,000.00).

Concrete (Class A mix):  Two quotes were received:  Harrison Redimix ($127.00 cubic yard); SD Ireland ($128.00 cubic yard).

Concrete Contractor-to cast in place pile caps & footings:  Four quotes were received.  Each quote included the cost of concrete and pumping.  It was noted that the town can purchase the concrete at a better cost than the contractor and this would be considered a deduct from the quoted amounts:  Harrison Redimix (no quote); SD Ireland ($78,400.00); RG Gosselin ($49,500.00); and D Tatro Construction ($33000.00).

Guardrails:  Two quotes were received.  FA Lafayette ($8,323.75); VT Recreational ($6,749.00).

Excavator Rental:  Three quotes were received for two different size machines:  Southworth Milton – Cat 329F ($7,500.00/mo plus $900.00 moving charge each way), Cat 335F ($8,500.00/mo plus $1,000.00 moving charge each way); Nortrax – John Deere 300G ($8,900.00/mo); CRW – Volvo EC300 ($8,500.00/mo), Volvo EC360 ($10,000.00/mo).

Ricky made the motion to hire the following: Concrete Slabs – D Tatro Construction – cost cheaper by $6,700; Drive Piles & Place Box Culvert – D Tatro Construction – cost cheaper by $7,000; Concrete Contractor – D Tatro Construction – cost cheaper by $16,500.  Jubal seconded the motion.  Approved, with Dale abstaining from the vote.  
Dale made the motion to rent the Cat 335F excavator from Southworth Milton, hire Vermont Recreational for the guardrail work and purchase the concrete from SD Ireland.  Jubal seconded the motion.  Approved.  Ricky will contact Small Time Trucking about moving the excavator as this may be cheaper for the town.

Jubal reported that he had ordered the heavy channel and angle iron from Capital Steel on June 11th for the temporary bridge.  It should be here by June 24th.

The Highway Dept has been working on grubbing the site. Stumps have gone to Manosh’s Stancliff pit which is a state approved dumping site.  Eden will be provided a receipt with the dump site number for its files.

The temporary bridge can be 100% reused after this project is completed.  The beams and concrete slabs will be moved to the Tree Farm bridge location to replace that structure which Eden has been advised by the State of Vermont to replace/repair.  The blocks will be used to shore up a site on Blakeville Rd.

Dale would like to have the crane on site by month end in case it is needed for unloading/placing of beams for the temporary bridge.  He would like to start pouring the slabs by the end of this week, allowing two weeks for hardening.  Ricky said an area will be ready for them.  Pockets for the guardrails or welding them to a channel along with bolting and lifting the pads were discussed.  Ricky has a call in to Chris Brunelle with questions about starting work within the streambed.  Dale asked Tracey to contact Michie Corp to get a copy of the plans for the box culvert and wing walls.  Ricky asked that Jim Marshall (AOT) be contacted to see if a permit is needed for our sign package.

Scheduling for the project was tentatively set as follows:

June 22-July 7:  Set temporary bridge
June 23/24: Precast concrete slabs ready

July 7: Excavator on site

Set precast concrete slabs on beams
July 9/10: Pull old culvert, dig footings

July 14: Drive piles (estimated 4-5 days) – notify Ruggiano for them to be present

July 20: Grade & cut piles

July 20-31: Pour footings – arrange testing of concrete

August 3 – 21: Place stone in preparation of placing box culvert & wing walls

August 25/26: Set box culvert & wing walls



Backfill & compaction

Sept 8: Guardrail installation

Sept 14: Base Pavement (if costs allow – three to four quotes will be obtained)

Sept 21: Apply shoulders

The schedule and cost spreadsheet will be updated as the project progresses.
Dale made the motion to adjourn at 7:50PM.  Approved.

Unapproved minutes,
Tracey Morin
Selectboard Assistant
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